DWG Report to ROS

March 11, 2010

DWG met on February 18th and 19th.  The following items were discussed:

Wind Generator Modeling

PB Power gave a presentation on wind generator modeling.  The presentation indicated that our current power flow models may be deficient because they don’t adequately model wind generator collector systems.  There is a need to review steady state modeling practice to insure collector systems are adequately represented.

Load Modeling

Conducted a phone conference with ABB responding to questions from ERCOT and DWG on load modeling. Following the discussion DWG decided:

· Not to establish criteria for model parameters..

· That TSPs should use appropriate load models and DWG should not determine a standard model for all of ERCOT.

· There is a need to look for a model that is scalable.

· To look at Zip Model developed for the Flat Start Case.

· Charles DeWitt of LCRA volunteered to complete a literature search related to load composition.

2009 Wind Flat Start 

TSPs will work with ERCOT to complete their respective contributions.  As TSPs submit data ERCOT will work to assemble the Flat Start case. ERCOT and DWG will review the PB study on LVRT for potential adoption for facilitation of the 2009 Wind Flat Start, but continue working on DWG effort on an as-available basis.

2010 Summer Flat Start 

ERCOT is still missing some TSP data.  Some TSPs are very busy providing modeling data for the CREZ study.
W-N Stability Limit Study/Scope
ERCOT requested feedback on construction outages from TSPs by mid-march if possible.

SPWG OGRR (OGRR 240/OGRR242)
DWG was asked to evaluate an SPWG proposal requiring a study to determine maximum allowable slip frequency for sync check relay settings.  DWG agreed that the langauge as provided by SPWG was not acceptable and to seek additional information on a number of points.

DDR Requirements

ERCOT is collecting DDR data and would like information on recording devices that are not DDRs but are capable of recording event data.

Other Business

Jose Conto from ERCOT attended a meeting in Dallas on wind generator models.  Existing wind models haven't been designed, developed, or tested for frequency response.  Generic models are not good for small signal stability.  There are problems with frequency response for type 1 and 2, but not type 3 and 4 WGs.. Generally, generic models are not needed because specific type 1 and 2 models are available.

